The League of Women Voters of Volusia County,



September 2007

Visit our Web site at www.LWVVC.org

LWV Purpose: To promote political responsibility through informed and active participation in government and to act on selected issues.

September Unit Meetings: LWVUS Background Papers Discussed

All Background Papers for the Immigration Study are on the LWVUS Web site.

A direct link to these papers is on the www.LWVVC.org Web site.

LWVUS Immigration Study

Port Orange, Wednesday, Sept. 5, 5:00 – 6:30 p.m., Port Orange Library, 1005 City Center Circle Carolyn West and Judy Moore, Discussion Leaders. Chris Moseley, Scribe

Background Papers Considered

- 1. "U.S. Immigration: A Historical Perspective," <u>LWVUS NAT'L VOTER</u>, Feb. 07, pp. 4-7
- 2. "Overview: Federal Immigration Policy and Proposed Reforms," LWVUS Web site
- 3. "U.S. Immigration Policy: Family Reunification," LWVUS Web site
- 4. "Immigration and the Economy," LWVUS Web site

New Smyrna Beach, Saturday, Sept. 15, 10:00 – 11:30 a.m., NSB Regional Library, 1001 S. Dixie Fwy. Maritza Patterson and Judy Moore, Discussion Leaders. Carolyn West, Scribe

Background Papers Considered

- 1. "U.S. Immigration: A Historical Perspective," LWVUS NAT'L VOTER, Feb. 07, pp. 4-7
- 2. "Overview: Federal Immigration Policy and Proposed Reforms," LWVUS Web site
- 3. "Federal Immigration Policy: Enforcement Issues," LWVUS Web site

Ormond Beach, Wednesday, Sept. 19, 5:00 – 6:30 p.m., Ormond Beach Library, 300 S. Beach St. Maritza Patterson and Chris Moseley, Discussion Leaders. Mary Derr, Scribe Background Papers Considered

- 1. "U.S. Immigration: A Historical Perspective," <u>LWVUS NAT'L VOTER</u>, Feb. 07, pp. 4-7
- 2. "Overview: Federal Immigration Policy and Proposed Reforms," LWVUS Web site
- 3. "Effects of Global Interdependence on Migration," LWVUS Web site
- 4. "What Motivates Immigration to America?" LWVUS Web site

DeLand, Monday, Sept. 24, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m., The Cloisters Clubhouse, 400 East Howry Claudia Roth and Mary Derr, Discussion Leaders. Judy Moore, Scribe
Background Papers Considered

- 1. "U.S. Immigration: A Historical Perspective," <u>LWVUS NAT'L VOTER</u>, Feb. 07, pp. 4-7
- 2. "Overview: Federal Immigration Policy and Proposed Reforms," LWVUS Web site
- 3. "Economic Aspects of Authorized and Unauthorized Immigration," LWVUS Web site
- 4. "Immigrants: Diversity and Inclusion," LWVUS Web site

Saturday, November 17

Immigration Study Breakfast Meeting, a joint meeting with the AAUW, LPGA Club House. A panel of experts, representing education, social services, agriculture, and the law, will discuss how immigration issues affect Volusia County.

Saturday, January 12 Immigration Study Breakfast, Piccadilly Cafeteria, Daytona Beach. Our League will address the consensus questions and send our responses to the LWVUS.



Dear League Members,

My first two months as your president has been a roller coaster ride! We have sent letters to DCA in opposition to the marina development on the Wekiva River in DeBary, to the County Council in support of the Commuter Rail Project and to reinstate the funding of the Volusia Soil and Water Conservation District that was removed from the proposed budget for next fiscal year. Rosemarie Gore, our Natural Resources Chair, addressed the Volusia County Council at their regular meeting on August 19, 2007 about LWVVC's concerns of the county adopting the VCOG Map "A" that has been altered from the original county's Smart Growth Implementation Committee Map "A." (Map"A." delineates the conservation areas in Volusia County) Your Board members have been busy trying to keep tabs on and fight for issues that support League positions. I thank all of you who have demonstrated your activism by "acting" on the Action Alerts I've sent out by email.

We have an exciting year ahead of us. Committees are busy planning for upcoming events. Be on the look-out for these in future notices and VOTERs.

In the fall, the municipal elections are coming up. Be on the look-out for Candidates' Forums for the city elections. Ann Smith is eagerly taking calls for our local league to moderate the forums and we need volunteers to make these a success.

For the elections, we also have a Candidates Information Project in the works. Your local league will send out questionnaires to all municipal candidates running for office in the fall elections and will post their answers on our Web site (www.LWVVC.org) from September 28, 2007 (a few days before Early Voting) to November 7. Each candidate will be asked to provide some biographical information, to answer general questions pertaining to the entire county and questions that are specific to their city. Your Observer Corps and league member residents were asked to contribute city specific questions, which were magnificent! I salute all for your contributions to this project.

Judy Moore and her committee are diligently working on the LWVUS Immigration Study that will be the subject of several general programs

this year. This will be an exciting study and I look forward to learning more about the immigration issues that face our country today. Please note the meeting dates on your VOTER's front page and mark your calendars.

Your Observer Corps is very active and it is exciting to know our members are showing their presence all over Volusia County. If you wish to be part of the Observer Corps, please contact Pat Gadbaw (pdgadbaw@aol.com). This is a great way to learn about local government.

Summer Clayton and her committee are currently revisiting and determining the direction of our positions on Children's issues. If children's issues are your passion, you would be a valuable asset to the committee.

Our local league will have the honor of hosting the LWVFL Council in May 2008! Jean Snyder chairs the committee that is planning the event. We will need everyone's help on this one planning and at the event. So be ready to for this event and mark May 17-18, 2008 with "LWVF COUNCIL!" This will be a great opportunity to show the state and other local leagues what a great league Volusia County has!

Let's look forward to a mentally stimulating, informative year of activism!

Sincerely, Sandy Horíkamí

Thank you for your generous donations to the | WVVC:

Robert Bullard & Jan Paul

Len & Lynn Lempel Judy & Larry Moore

Pat & Arnie Drago Sandra Horikami

Estate of Dolores Norley

Janice & Jim Rose

Helen Scott

A New WAV

The Water Conservation Coordinator, Deborah Green, was first on the agenda of the August 15 WAV meeting. Among the water efficiency and education efforts planned is a workshop promoting Green Building and Development of interest to the building industry and the community as a whole. Identified are waterwise programs throughout the state. One of significance is Gov. Crist's executive order stating, by January 1, 2008 "state agencies and departments under direction of the Governor may not contract for meeting and conference space with hotels or conference facilities that have not received the DEP "Green Lodging" certification in water. . . " A workshop is planned for a Florida Green Lodging program in late August at the Palm Plaza Hotel, which currently undergoing recertification as a Florida Green Lodging.

As mandated by the state the St. Johns River Water Management District (SJRWMD) has established Minimum Flows and Levels for Blue Spring and surrounding lakes based on conditions of the year 1995. Now as of June of this year the District has produced a document for implementation of the MFLs, namely: "Implementation Strategy for Achieving the Minimum Flow Regime for Blue Spring and Other Water Resource Constraints in Volusia County, Florida, (Draft 2007)

For the August board meeting WAV requested a copy of their model projections versus actual---these are not available. It was also requested that the District send a representative to discuss WAV concerns

regarding the validation of model projections versus actual. Board members are of the opinion it is inadvisable to base water supply needs on these projected figures which lack validation. The board cited other conditions which could affect future flows: 1) with no control on private wells their numbers could increase dramatically; 2) the effectiveness of the water conservation program could be significant. The board agreed they must work closely with the SJRWMD, and TAC should be reactivated to consider the issue of model vs. actual.

A short review of the Flagler County Water Supply Plan Cooperator meeting of July 25 indicated Flagler is shifting from planning to implementation and is looking for partnerships. There is not enough groundwater to meet demands beyond 2011 without increasing harm to wetlands. Flagler County is investigating a number of alternatives, one of which is a ship-based seawater desalination operation

The Water Standard Company also appeared at the WAV meeting to make the same presentation of their innovative ship-based desalination system. The board was very favorably impressed with the features of the system. There are no environmental impacts when the concentrate is discharged, and the need for costly infrastructure is nonexistent. The board will pursue further information on this company.

Welcome New Members

Carolyn Creech (386-426-2840) 4241 Sea Mist Drive, New Smyrna Beach 32169

Carolyn is not new to the LWV; she is a former member of the Cincinnati LWV and a charter member of NOW. She was also the first president of the NSB 1991 Leadership Council, sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce. Her interests include environmental and growth issues.

NoraJane Gillespie (386-428-9440) 3588 Omni Circle, Eastwind, Edgewater 32141NoraJane once served on the Edgewater City Council which is why she enjoys her LWV job as an observer, not only for Edgewater, but also for Oak Hill and the MPO. Wow! Furthermore, this busy lady is employed as an extended-day art teacher for the Volusia County Schools, and she teaches art at the Brannan Senior Center in New Smyrna Beach.

Sandra Long (386-426-7055) 49 Lake Fairgreen Circle, New Smyrna Beach 32168
Before moving to Florida from New Jersey, Sandra worked as a librarian, both in public schools and in public libraries. Her titles included reference librarian and director. She was also a member of the LWV in New Jersey. She expressed appreciation for the informative LWVVC New Member Packet.

<u>LWVVC 2007-2008 Calendar</u>

This calendar schedule is tentative and is subject to change

Date	Event	Where	Time	
Monday	Children's	Summer Clayton's	2:30 p.m.	
August 27	Committee Meeting	5830 Spruce Creek Woods Dr., P.O.	2.30 μ	
Wednesday August 29	Politicos Committee Meeting	Barnes & Noble 1900 W. ISB Daytona Beach	4:30 p.m.	
Saturday September 1	Immigration Study Committee Meeting	Judy Moore's 425 Pelican Bay Dr. Daytona Beach	10:00 a.m.	
Wednesday September 5, 2007	Immigration Study Unit Meeting	Port Orange Library, 1005 City Center Circle	5-6:30 PM	See Immigration Study Schedule for details
Sunday September 9	Municipal Elections Envelope Stuffing	Sandy Horikami's 1070 Matanzas St Lake Helen	ТВА	
Wednesday September 12, 2007	LWVVC Board Meeting	Indigo Profess.Ctr. 2570 W. ISB, DB	5:30- 7:30PM	All members welcome!
Thursday September 13, 2007	AARP Candidate Forum for Daytona and S. Daytona Mayoral Race	Country Harvest Buffet, Sunshine Mall, 2400 S. Ridgewood, So.DB	12 noon- 1PM	Volunteers needed- call Ann Smith
Saturday September 15, 2007	Immigration Study Unit Meeting	NSB Regional Library, 1001 S.Dixie Hwy	10-11:30 AM	See Immigration Study Schedule for details
Wednesday September 19, 2007	Immigration Study Unit Meeting	Ormond Beach, Library 300 S. Beach Street	5-6:30 PM	See Immigration Study Schedule for details
Monday September 24, 2007	Immigration Study Unit Meeting	The Cloisters Clubhouse, 400 E. Howry, DeLand	6:30-8 PM	See Immigration Study Schedule for details
Thursday September 27, 2007	Candidate Forum- Orange City Candidates	Dickinson Memorial Library, Orange City	TBA	
September 28, 2007 to November 6, 2007	Candidate Information for fall 2007 elections available on Web site	www.LWVVC.org	ТВА	Please tell your friends and enemies
October 1-6, 2007	Volusia County Early Voting- Primary Election			
Tuesday October 2, 2007	Candidate Forum- New Smyrna Beach	Utilities Commission Debary Room, NSB	ТВА	AAUW-NSB & LWWVC co- sponsors
Tuesday October 9, 2007	Primary Elections			

Wednesday	LWVVC Board	Indigo Profess.Ctr.	5:30-	All members
October 10, 2007	Meeting	2570 W. ISB, DB	7:30PM	welcome!
Thursday October 25, 2007	Candidate Forum- Orange City	Dickinson Memorial Library, Orange City	TBA	
Oct 29-Nov 3, 2007	Volusia County Early Voting- General Election			
November 6, 2007	General Elections			
Wednesday	LWVVC Board	Indigo Profess.Ctr.	5:30-	All members
November 14, 2007	Meeting	2570 W. ISB, DB	7:30PM	welcome!
Saturday November 17, 2007	November General Meeting-Joint Meeting with AAUW, Immigration Study Panel	LPGA Club House	9-11 AM	See Immigration Study Schedule for details
Wednesday December 5, 2007	Holiday Party	Pat Gadbaw's	6 PM	More details later
Wednesday January 9, 2008	LWVVC Board Meeting	Indigo Profess.Ctr. 2570 W. ISB, DB	5:30- 7:30PM	All members welcome!
Tuesday January 29, 2008	Florida Presidential Primary			
Saturday February 9, 2008	February General Meeting- Ex-Felons' Rights Restoration	ТВА		
Wednesday February 13, 2008	LWVVC Board Meeting	Indigo Profess. Ctr. 2570 W. ISB, DB	5:30- 7:30PM	All members welcome!
Wednesday March 12, 2008	LWVVC Board Meeting	Indigo Profess.Ctr. 2570 W. ISB, DB	5:30- 7:30PM	All members welcome!
Saturday March 15	March General Meeting Children's Issues	ТВА		
Wednesday April 9, 2008	LWVVC Board Meeting	Indigo Profess.Ctr. 2570 W. ISB, DB	5:30- 7:30PM	All members welcome!
Saturday April 12, 2008	Annual Meeting- Mental Health Issues	ТВА		
Saturday May 10, 2008	Politicos on Parade	Palmetto Club, 1000 S. Beach Street, DB	TBA	
Wednesday	LWVVC Board	Indigo Profess.Ctr.	5:30-	All members
May 14, 2008	Meeting	2570 W. ISB, DB	7:30PM	welcome!
May 17-18, 2008	LWVF Council Meeting	TBA		
Wednesday	LWVVC Board	Indigo Profess.Ctr.	5:30-	All members
June 11, 2008	Meeting	2570 W. ISB, DB	7:30PM	welcome!
Saturday June 21, 2008	June General Meeting- Observer Corps Report	ТВА		

OBSERVER CORPS

Two dates were set for League of Women Voters from across continental US to participate in a teleconference discussing the re-establishment of the Observer Corps in our local leagues. Experience in the group I participated with ranged from up and running to just getting started. We are in the former. Karen McFarland of the League of Women Voter of U.S. conducted the teleconferences. Details of the teleconference were presented to our League Board at their annual retreat in July.

Budget battles are ongoing in every City Council, City Commission and Volusia County Council due to the recent State Legislature attempt to reduce property taxes and bring about more equity in the tax system. It would be wise for as many of you as can to attend budget hearings in your city. Some cities are thoughtfully going about the process; others may cut popular programs to elicit the greatest citizen revolt in the hopes of defeating the amendment. It is a complicated issue and needs careful study by each of us.

Three new observers signed on in the past two months and they are dynamic. Claudia Roth is observing DeLand City Council. We now have two observers for this important commission. Nora Gillespie, a new member, has agreed to observe MPO, Edgewater, and Oak Hill. Whew! I don't know how she is managing all that, but she sends in reports following each meeting. Sandy Horikami's teaching schedule this semester has left her free to observe Lake Helen as well as the awesome task of serving as our local League President. The Observer Corps is active and effective. We do need observers for Deltona. DeBary, Pierson, Volusia County Council and Volusia Council of Governments (VCOG). Can you give a little of your time?

Pat Gadbaw

Ormond Beach

On July 3 the audience remarks centered around the requirement that citizens sign a release before anyone can participate in any city activity. This includes a statement that in a way exonerates the City even if they are found negligent. Several parcels of land that belong to the City were recommended for "disposal" however, at least 3 were located on the Peninsula with potential for beach access. It was determined that an assessment be made regarding their value. Another property on Hand close to Clyde Morris has a possible bidder but it lacked an environmental study and may be wetlands that require further study. This too was tabled. The city Police department will be closed at night with a signed agreement between Ormond Beach and the county

Sheriff's office for dispatching /.reporting from Ormond Beach. *Maritza Patterson*

New Smyrna

(from News Journal articles by Melanie Stawicki Azam)

New Smyrna is trying to insert in their industrial-zoned land a clause prohibiting home improvement stores. These types of stores generate more traffic and remain open longer hours. For economic reasons they want to preserve the industrial land for manufacturing not retail. The Planning Board is fighting 9 Story condos. However the Director of Development Services, Mark Rakowski, is advocating larger footprints for the buildings if this is approved.

Oak Hill (from News Journal articles by Linda Walton)

Citizens can now log on and cite (as well as complain) failed pick-ups in an effort to improve their service.

The city is in dispute with FEMA over the 2004 hurricane clean up fees. They are hoping to resolve the issue before another hurricane hits. Oak Hill agrees to partner with the county for accurate house counts. Julie Wood, director of the Enterprise Zone Development Agency, has been requesting funds from the city in order to do another census. The latest census has only one area in the northwest quarter of the city eligible for Community Development Block Grant fund usage. July 23, Passed a resolution to support Map A as presented by the VCOG not the MAP A presented at the citizen's conference held in June and attended by many LWVVC members. Passed an Ordinance to put several Charter Amendments on the ballot concerning FS101.O61 & 166.031.

Some of the budget discussion hinges on the sale of Park Towne acreage and union talks, reduction. Amended land development code to include X1X adult entertainment with all 42 pages of rules and regulations, setbacks.

Nora Gillespie

Edgewater

Negotiated the sale of remaining 82 more or less acres of industrial site entitled Park Towne off Park Ave, to MGM Real Estate, Inc for a purchase price of \$55,000 per acre, \$4.5 million. There were problems within the council about MGM paying half at closing and the city carrying the remaining half interest free for 18 months as well has having a possible 8 acres of wetlands pulled. Instead city manager recommended \$770,000 in road improvements credited to buyer as parcels

developed vote was 3 for sale, one against (Rodgers). Mayor Thomas not present, Rodgers objected to the city carrying the note interest free. Park Towne has been an interest-free purchase by the city for six years. They now have to begin repayment of the debt service set for 15 years. Part of the budget talks hinge on the sale of Park Towne acreage.

The Fire Department has secured two flood prone parcels cleared under the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program. They will now be green space or passive parks.

Villas at the Lakes, amended its land development code with 2007-0-13, to include article XIX adult entertainment with all 42 pages of rules and regulations.

The commissioners approved a charter amendment for the November ballot, providing for exemptions for commercial property to the 35 foot height standard. They also approved two lots in Eastern Shores for a storm water project. *Nora Gillespie*

Lake Helen

The city engineer reported the need to upgrade the water utilities systems by automating the three wells that the city uses for its water supply coordinating the wells so that they can communicate with each other and having a backup generator at one of the stations. This will provide more even output of water from the wells. There is also a need for an emergency generator for one of the three wells. These issues will be investigated further and discussed at subsequent meetings. These upgrades are necessary to comply with the state DEP.

Lake Helen was not a member of WAV because it felt that WAV's interest was not so much on conservation of water but about how the water is distributed throughout the county. Lake Helen felt that water conservation was more important and Vice Mayor Long pointed out that the city has water conservation controls in the city's comprehensive plan, e.g. no golf courses can be developed in Lake Helen.

Lake Helen passed a resolution to adopt Map "A" as environmentally sensitive lands that should be conserved for future generations as recommended by the VCOG Smart Growth Committee.

Lake Helen has minimum size restrictions for new homes built in its historic districts however there are some very small lots that cannot easily accommodate these restrictions. The Commission discussed the possibility of amending the city's comprehensive plan to allow variances on a case by case basis, allowing smaller homes be built and yet maintain the charm of the historic flavor of Lake Helen. The commissioners made a point to emphasize that this would only pertain to already existing small lots.

Citizen complaints about the City Administrator's salary in excess of \$130,000 may have something

to do with the talk of having a Citizen Charter Review workshop set for September 11th. The City Administrator also wears another hat-City Planner-which is one way the Commissioners justify his large salary. *Sandy Horikama*

DeLand City Commission

The first reading of Ordinance Amending Chapter 30 of the Code re Irrigation Meters proposes to eliminate the installation of new irrigation meters. The intent of this ordinance is to encourage residents to conserve water. New construction meters would measure water use and charge water and sewer rates after a set number of gallons/liters used. The St. John's water district has the authority to restrict the city to a set amount of water available for use. However, the St. John's water district has no restrictions on private wells. The second thing is Alex Sink sent a representative to the meeting to explain how the grants have changed under My Safe Florida Home.com. In order to qualify for a grant the house must be homesteaded, built before March1.2002, insured for under \$300,000 and located in a wind windborne debris region. However, the wind inspections are still free and certificates from the wind inspectors entitle homeowners to a discount from their insurance companies. Claudia Roth

Port Orange

July 17 the issue of who pays for what in the clean-up of Rose Bay and the B23 Canal off Rose Bay is still up in the air. The canal was originally built for mosquito control and also called a drainage ditch over the years. Resident Betty Hall has a map from 1926 calling it a boat basin. There is lots of confusion over ownership and history of the B23 Canal. At a Commission meeting in July, Mayor Greene agreed with the citizens that they should not have to pay to dredge the more than 60 years of accumulated silt in B3 canal resulting from the runoff from US 1. He does however agree with the Department of Transportation (DOT) that the homeowners along the canal are responsible for replacing the seawalls if a study of the land surveys indicates that they are not on government property.

Despite major concerns of interested residents, the City of Port Orange has approved a Wal Mart at the corner of Nova and Madeline pending compliance of Wal Mart with a few changes to the design.

Pat Gadbaw

Port Orange (continued)

The State of Florida has permitted the first phase of a Gopher Tortoise relocation bank located on a portion of the City owned well field property. The City will charge developers a fee between \$800 and \$1200 for every tortoise that is moved to the site

An interchange at I-95 and Pioneer Trail has been

included in the long-range transportation plan for the last 25 years. It will be another 25 years before the interchange will be started. Recently, New Smyrna Beach asked the MPO to remove the interchange from its long-range plan. Port Orange disagrees with removal as the council thinks that traffic on Pioneer Trail will cause the road to fail and that the interchange will help alleviate the problem. Port Orange supports inclusion of the interchange.

Summer Clayton

Daytona Beach

Commissioners approved annexing 126 plus acres in the city east of Clyde Morris, west of Rifle

Range. They also, annexed 10.76 acres at the intersection of US 92 and Tomoka Farms Road. Annexed 5.76 plus acres on W. International Speedway. Approved rezoning 25.33 acres on LPGA for moving Hurst Elementary School. Approved increase in density on N. Beach to increase number of units in a condominium. Approved a zoning map amendment for Seabreeze Lofts. This means less parking spaces on Seabreeze in an already crowded area. Commissioner McKay questioned the starting of the project. They have 5 years to begin the project and a 5 year extension. The Commissioners passed a 9% tax break for next year. **Annette Parker**

LWYVC needs you to

- Show your PASSION
- Get INVOLVED
- Be an ACTIVIST

LWVVC needs help with

- ◆ Candidate Forums-contact Ann Smith, 386-235-3957 (<u>ahsmith5@att.net</u>)
- ▶ LWV-Florida Council 2008-contact Jean Snyder, 386-258-6718 (snyderje@erau.edu)
- Observer with our Observer Corps-contact Pat Gadbaw, 386-756-1263 (pdgadbaw@aol.com)
- → Membership Recruitment-contact Claudia Roth, 386-747-3608 (hihorse@earthlink.net)

LWVUS Awards \$1000 Grant to the LWV-Volusia County

The LWVVC is sponsoring a scholarship contest at the Academy of Law and Government at Atlantic High School for Constitution Day, September 17. The students will write 1500 words on their opinion of one of the Federalist Papers (No. 17) and whether its predictions have come true.

The assignment will be made mandatory by two of the Advanced Placement teachers at the Academy. The papers will be graded by District Court of Appeal Judge Vincent Torpy; President of the Volusia County branch of the Florida Criminal Defense Lawyers, Robert Sanders; and Kellie Nielan, Bureau Chief of the Florida Attorney General's Office for Daytona Beach

The winner will receive a \$500 scholarship, and the LWVVC will receive an additional \$500 grant.

Nancy Ryan, LWVVC Grant Writer

2007 MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS SCHEDULE

Qualifying ends at noon on September 6, 2007.

<u>Municipal Primary/General Elections – October 9, 2007</u>
Early Voting - October 1-October 6

<u>Municipal General/Runoff Elections – November 6, 2007</u>
Early Voting – October 29-November 3

DATES TO MARK ON CALENDARS AS OF AUGUST 16, 2007 September 13, 2007 Daytona Beach & South Daytona Mayors Race

Country Harvest Buffet 12:00 noon – 1:00 p.m.

September 27, 2007 Orange City

Dickinson Memorial Library 7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

October 2, 2007 New Smyrna Beach

Utilities Commission Debary Room
7:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.
AAUW and League of Women Voters co-sponsored forum

October 25, 2007 Orange City

Dickinson Memorial Library 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m.

Anyone willing to help with the forums please call Ann at (386) 235-3957 and leave a message. It will take all of us to conduct the requests that I know we will receive.

DUES REMINDER

4	A dues notice went out in late July. We have received most members' dues; however,
1	there are still a few members who have yet to remit. Please clip this form and return with
,	your 2007-2008 dues. Thank you.

Name	
Address	
Email	Phone umbers

Individual Dues \$50.00 Household Dues \$75.00 Student Dues \$25.00

Mail to: LWVVC, P.O. Box 9695, Daytona Beach, FL 32120

VOTE!! MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS 2007 KNOW YOUR CITY CANDIDATES www.LWVVC.org 9/28/07-11/6/07



League of Women Voters of Volusia County Florida P.O. Box 9695 Daytona Beach, FL 32120